
Chairman Roegner, Vice Chairman McColley, Ranking Member Craig, and members of the State and 

Local Government Committee, I have been deeply affected by the governor's unconstitutional and anti-

freedom orders and mandates. I feel that he has abused his powers, and that he, as well as the Health 

Department, need to be reigned in. I ask you to please stand up and protect our personal liberties and 

the future of our state by voting YES on SB22.  Thank you very much. 


